
Page 1 of 4 

 

SCHOOL NANZIGA 

Located at Nanziga, Maya, Kyengera Town Council, Wakiso District, Uganda  

Contact us on +256757826946/+256779371677 E-mail: nestofjoyjuniorschool@gmail.com  

Website: www.nestofjoyjuniorschoo.com., WhatsApp: +256757826946 

      

         Saturday, February 15, 2025 

BEGINNING OF YEAR REPORT FROM PRESENTED BY: THE DIRECTOR 

Dear esteemed parents and guardians, 

I am Nabacwa Aisha one of the directors Nest of joy junior school.On behalf of the 

entire Nest of Joy Junior School community, I extend warm greetings to you in the name of 

the almighty God as we gather today to reflect on our journey so far. It is my pleasure to 

share with you the following highlights and plans for the academic year 2024-2025. 

Greetings 

Good morning, esteemed parents, guardians, teachers, and distinguished guests. It 

is with great pleasure that I welcome you all to this important parents’ meeting at the 

beginning of the academic year. I appreciate your time and dedication in attending, as it 

demonstrates your commitment to the education and well-being of our children. I extend 

my heartfelt gratitude for your continued support. 

As we begin this new academic year, we are filled with excitement and anticipation. 

Our school continues to thrive, and we are committed to providing a nurturing 

environment that fosters academic excellence, creativity, and character development. Our 

dedicated team of teachers and staff have been working tirelessly to ensure that our pupils 

receive the best possible education. 

Introduction 

our success is driven by a dedicated team of teachers who nature our learners with 

passion and commitments. Allow me to introduce our hardworking teaching 

staff.(introducing of teachers) we appreciate their an wavering dedication to our mission of 

academic excellence. 

 

 

mailto:nestofjoyjuniorschool@gmail.com
http://www.nestofjoyjuniorschoo.com/


Page 2 of 4 

 

Introduction of PTA leaders. 

A vibrant school community relies on strong parents – teachers collaboration. We 

are proud to present our newly elected PTA members who will represent parents’ interests 

and support the school’s growth.  Introduce the PTA members ) we look forward to work 

together to strengthen our school foundation. 

  As we embark on this new academic year, I take this opportunity to reflect on the 

past year’s successes, highlight our key achievements, and outline our plans for the year 

ahead. Our school continues to grow and thrive, thanks to the collaborative efforts of our 

parents, teachers, and pupils. Education is a shared responsibility, and it is through this 

partnership that we are able to provide a nurturing and productive learning environment 

for our children. 

Acknowledgments and parents support in education. 

We would like to acknowledge the support and contributions of our parents, 

teachers, staff, and community partners. Your hard work and dedication are essential to 

our success. parents your role in your child’s education. We kindly request you to 

a. Ensure punctuality and consistent school attendance 

b. Supervising home work. 

c. Foster discipline and positive behaviors 

d. Maintain open communication with teachers 

Achievements 

Looking back at the previous year, we are proud to share several notable 

accomplishments: 

Academic Excellence – Our pupils performed exceptionally well in their PLE, with a 

significant improvement in overall subjects. The dedication of our teachers and the hard 

work of our learners contributed to these outstanding results. 

Increased enrollment. More parents continue to entrust us with their children’s 

education. 

Improved security . completion of the school fence enhanced  safety. 

Staff growth new qualified trs joined our team  

Co-Curricular Activities – Our school successfully participated in various 

competitions, including debate, music, drama, and sports. Pupils won several awards, 

demonstrating our commitment to holistic education. 
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Infrastructure Development – We have improved our school facilities by Constructing 

a school fence for security, renovating classrooms, expanding the library, and enhancing 

our ICT lab to ensure our learners have access to modern learning resources. 

Teacher Development – We have conducted multiple training sessions for our 

teachers to equip them with the latest pedagogical (educational) skills and improve their 

teaching methods. 

Pupils’ Welfare – We have strengthened our guidance and counseling department to 

support pupils in their academic and personal development. We improved meals and 

classroom environments needed for conducive learning. 

Improved communication channels- parents can now acquire information about 

school through different channels including school website: 

www.nestofjoyjuniorschool.com, email: nestofjoyjuniorschool@gmail.com, WhatsApp 

group, phone contacts, PTA interviews among others. These have increased our turnup 

this academic year 

Challenges 

Despite our progress, we continue to face some challenges, including: 

i. -Delayed and incomplete school fees collection 

ii. -The need for more learning materials and resources to cater to our growing student 

population. 

iii. -Infrastructural expansion to accommodate increasing enrollment. 

iv. -Strengthening parental involvement in school activities. 

Plans for the Year Ahead 

To build on our achievements and address challenges, we have set out the following 

goals: 

❖ Enhancing academic performance through innovative teaching strategies and 

remedial programs. 

❖ Expanding school facilities, including the construction of additional classrooms and 

improving the sports activities in our school. 

❖ Increasing parental engagement through frequent communication and interactive 

workshops organized by committee members 

❖ Introducing new extracurricular programs to develop learners’ talents beyond the 

classroom.  

❖ Strengthening our digital learning platforms to integrate technology into everyday 

learning. 
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Appreciation and Call for Support 

I want to express my sincere gratitude to all parents for their unwavering support. 

Your cooperation in paying school fees on time, attending meetings, and encouraging your 

children to work hard contributes immensely to our success. I also extend my appreciation 

to our dedicated teachers and non-teaching staff for their tireless efforts in ensuring the 

smooth running of the school. 

As we move forward, I urge you to continue supporting the school in various ways, 

whether through participation in school programs, volunteering, or providing valuable 

feedback to help us improve. 

Recommendations 

We recommend that parents: 

- Attend Parent-Teacher Conferences (PTA): Regularly attend parent-teacher conferences to 

stay informed about your child's progress and provide feedback to teachers. 

- Volunteer in the School: Volunteer in the school to support our programs and activities, 

and to get involved in your child's education. 

- Communicate with Teachers and administrators: Communicate regularly with teachers 

and school administration to stay informed about your child's progress and to provide 

feedback. 

-Paying school fees and requirements in time to facilitate the smooth running of our school 

programs  

Conclusion 

In conclusion, Nest of Joy Junior School remains committed to providing quality 

education and holistic development for our learners. With our collective efforts, we will 

continue to shape the future of our children and empower them to achieve their dreams. 

Thank you for your time, and I look forward to a productive and successful year ahead. 

Thank you, and may we all have a great year! 

Yours Sincerely 

………………………………………………………. 

Nabachwa Aisha 

Director Nest Of joy junior School 


